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 Benjamin Hay OBJ2016/3968/P 02/10/2016  09:12:42 Dear Sirs,

We would like to strongly object to this application to erect of these 6 metre floodlights on three 

grounds. 

1. Light Nuisance: This is an inappropriate development in a residential area. The 16 lights will  be less 

than 100 feet from our home and project excessive light into the rear rooms of our home until 930 pm. 

These rooms include two bedrooms, our living room and kitchen. All of these rooms are the ones which 

we spend our time in as a family during the evenings, 

2.  Noise Nuisance: The floodlighting will plainly enable tennis to be played late into the evening and 

create a noise nuisance. Whilst the current level of noise is acceptable during the day, it would be 

wholly inappropriate to allow a similar level of noise at night - not just from playing tennis but also 

from the club house and members entering and exiting the club. The floodlights will allow playing of 

the courts and use of the club late into the night. This will disturb our quite enjoyment, particularly for 

our young family. 

3. Eyesore: Although the poles are 6 metres high, it is must not be overlooked that the courts are 

elevated by 2 -3 metres and therefore they will rise to some 8- 9 metres above street level. This will 

create an eyesore. 

The West Heath Tennis Club has operated successfully for decades without the need for such extensive 

lighting, as proposed by this planning application. There is no need to introduce these 16 floodlights at 

this stage and we would ask that the Council rejects this application.

Yours Sincerely,

Olivia and Benjamin Hay

19 Kidderpore 

Gardens

NW3 7SS

NW3 7SS
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